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REGION OF OTTAWA-
CARLETON

MEMORANDUM

RÉGION D’OTTAWA-CARLETON NOTE DE SERVICE

Our File/N/Réf. R.2.5.147
Your File/V/Réf.

DATE 19 June 2000

TO/DEST. Co-ordinator
Transportation Committee

FROM/EXP. A/Regional Solicitor

SUBJECT/OBJET ROAD MAINTENANCE MINIMUM STANDARDS

DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATIONS

That Transportation Committee recommend Council approve:
 
1. The proposed Provincial minimum standard for inspection of traffic signals and conflict

monitors be changed from every 6 months to 12 months;
 
2. The proposed minimum standard for traffic signal bulb replacement be changed from 80%

to 90% of life expectancy.

BACKGROUND

On April 8, 1998 Council endorsed in principle the Province’s draft road maintenance minimum
standards, drafted pursuant  to s.284 (1.4) of the Municipal Act which provides that a municipality will
not be liable in damages if it meets the Province’s minimum standards.

STATUS

The Province has circulated a revised version of the standards which are similar in principle to those
already approved by Council, and which generally are lower than those adopted by Regional Council
for its own use.  Attached as Annex "A" is a covering letter dated April 17, 2000 from Co-Chairs of the
Standards Committee and the Standards.
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Staff note two standards which are more astringent than those adopted by staff.

First, staff currently inspect traffic signals and conflict monitors on an annual basis.  This cycle supports
road user safety.  Moreover, the incidents of complaints concerning signal failure is negligible.

Second, staff replace traffic signal bulbs at 90% of their service life expectancy.  The proposed standard
is 80%.  Statistical experience of bulb failure frequency has lead to the current practice of replacement
at 90% of life expectancy, and again this replacement policy is one which does not jeopardize the road
users safety.

In summary, the Region has neither the budget nor the staff to meet these two proposed standards, and
a reduction of them, in accordance with existing Ottawa-Carleton standards, will not compromise road
safety.

CONCLUSION

Staff recommends that Council advise the Province that Ottawa-Carleton cannot meet the two
standards referred to above and that they be changed to twelve months and 90% respectively.

Approved by
E. A. Johnston

EAJ/ELM/pc



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


